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TERM THREE 2023 CALENDAR 
 

15 August ............ Uniform Shop open 

16 August ............ Wednesday; school starts 9:45am 

16-18 August ...... Yr 11 Rotoiti Camp 

16-18 August ...... Yr 12 Work Exploration 

18 August ............ Yr 13 Study Day 

25 August ................. Goldie 

25 August ............ Daffodil Day (Yellow mufti) 

29 Aug ................. Uniform Shop open 

30 August ............ Wednesday; school starts 9:45am 

7– 13 Sept ............... Yr 11 –13 School Exams  

8 Sept ........................ Goldie 

11-17 Sept ............... Te Wiki o te Reo Māori Week 

12 Sept ...................... Uniform Shop open 

13 Sept ...................... Wednesday; school starts 9:45am 

14 Sept ...................... Yr10-12 Course Info Evening  

15 Sept ...................... Senior School Ball 

18 Sept ......................  Yr 10– 12 Course Interviews 

18 Sept ...................... BoT Meeting 

22 Sept ...................... Goldie 

22 Sept ...................... End of Term Three 

9 Oct ........................... Start of Term Four  

Tēnā koutou katoa  
 

Cross Country 
 

This was a great event!  
I love our cross country. It is a real cross country! Whether 
students want to run hard, or enjoy the walk chatting to 
friends, it is great to see the whole school out enjoying our 

beautiful environment. 
 

Thank you to whānau who came and supported our rangatahi. 
 

Name of our school in Māori has changed 
 

Manawhenua ki Mohua have gifted us the special name of Te Waka Kura o 
Mohua. (rather than Te Kura Tuarua o Mohua). 
 

The concept of our school as a Waka is central to the design of our new 
buildings, and signifies, amongst other things, the learning and 
development journey of our students in their time at the school. 
 

We are looking forward to inviting the community to the Blessing of the 
two big new buildings sometime in mid Term Four. 
 
Attending school regularly 
 

The internationally recognised standard for attendance is 90%. There is 
much research evidence that if a student attends less than 90%, their 
likely outcomes from school will be detrimentally impacted. 90% still 
means that by the end of Year 10, a student will have missed an entire 
year of schooling! 
 

Thank you to whānau for supporting your students to attend school 
regularly (when they are well!). 
 

Ake ake kia kaha 
 

Linda 

Whanaungatanga          Manaakitanga          Wairuatanga          Kaitiakitanga 

Remember…  
If there are any photos or articles or 

ads you would like put in the Goldie,  

please email to  

goldie@gbh.school.nz 

https://www.facebook.com/gbh.school.nz
mailto:goldie@gbh.school.nz


 

 

Year 10 Woodcut 
Prints achievement 

standard 1.1  
We’ve had some 
amazing woodcut 
printing results 
from the year 10 
Visual Art 
Department.    
They’ve created 
their woodcuts on 
an ancient story 
from  Mohua, 
Ngārarahuarau, the 
Taniwha who lived 
in a cave in Wainui.  
Their prints will be 
part of their NCEA 
level 1 credits for 
year 11. 

Yr 7/8 Art  

ART 



 

 

Year 7+8  
Resistant Materials 

Technology 
‘Little Race Cars’ 

 
 

Left: Emily Hohepa - 
Alien Car 
 

 
 
 
 

Above right: Samuel Mercer - Cheese Car,  
Isaac Thomas - Pickup Car, Penina Uhrle - Beetle car 
 

Right: Jasper Dimmock Van Son - Pickle Car,  
Evangeline Ricketts - Bat Car, Aaro Millar - Pizza Car, 
Chase Baker - Pizza Car 

Below, left to right: Yr 7 & 8 Numeracy lessons  

The school ball will be here before you know it! 
This is your chance to get a good quality second-

hand ball dress, suit or outfit at a great price! 
Your local Nelson Tasman Hospice Shop has  

a range instore now! 
                     - Save money 
                     - Shop sustainably 
                     - Look stunning! 

 Guilt free glamour without the big price tag 



 

 

    Inter-School Chess Competition, held at Nayland College recently, 2nd over– all. Exceptional effort. 

The players in the team for 
this competition were Jack 
Haldane, Carlos Howard, 
Kieran Mountfort, and Will 
Tomlinson. 
 

A big thank you to Roger 
Nokes, who gives up his time 
to coach students at GBHS 
and who took the team over 
to Nayland. 

Whenua Iti Leadership Course 
(photos below) 

During the first week of the July holidays I 
attended the Whenua Iti Leadership course 
with Elizabeth Egan. There were students 
from other schools from the Tasman Nelson 
region.  
 

My time at Whenua Iti Outdoors was 
absolutely amazing and an unforgettable 
experience. I got to do so many exciting things, like abseiling down a 
100-metre tower and exploring caves in Upper Takaka. We stayed in 
tents and learned how to cook our own meals during the four-day 
camp!  
 

The main focus of the camp was leadership development. I had the 
chance to lead group activities, teach others new skills, and learn about 
being a great leader. We did this through group activities, theory work 
and overall day to day life, like setting up tents or cooking dinner. These 
skills will be valuable not only in future leadership roles but also in my 
everyday life.  
 

Besides the learning and adventures, I made wonderful connections 
with my fellow campers. We became great friends, and I know these 
relationships will continue long after the camp.  
 

The most important lesson I learned was that a true leader doesn't 
have to boss people around. It's essential to listen to other’s ideas and 
incorporate them into whatever task or leadership role you take on.  
 

Lewis Langford  

 
 
 
 

Daffodil Day  
this year at GBHS is on 

Friday 25th August 2023 
with a Mufti day  

and cupcakes for sale. 
Get your “yellows” on and 

bring your gold coins to support 
this very worthy cause. 

Who do you wear  
your daffodil for? 

2023 

Calling all daffodil growers … 
Please contact the school if you 
have some daffodils you would 
like to donate for Daffodil Day. 



 

 

Last Friday we had our cross-country event. It was a beautiful day filled with adventure through our course and 
showcasing the true spirit of our students. The enthusiasm and participation were simply outstanding, creating an 
atmosphere of excitement and unity among the houses. 
We extend our heartfelt gratitude to our dedicated staff who played a vital role as marshals, ensuring the safety and 
success of the event. 
 

Let us not forget to express our deepest appreciation to the generous landowners, Tristan Strange, Roger Scott, Tony and 
Valda Harris. Their graciousness allowed us to organize this incredible event in such a stunning location, making it a truly 
unique experience for all. 
 

Congratulations are in order for our talented champions who gave their all in each grade. Join us in applauding Archie 
Darwen and Iyla Lamason, the Senior Boys and Girls winners, Lucas Palmer and Ruby Darwen, the Intermediate 
champions, and our Junior champions Saxon Bowden and Georgia Tinkler. Their achievements are a testament to their 
dedication and perseverance.   
 

Once again, thank you to everyone who made this event an astounding success. Let's cherish the memories and look 
forward to more incredible moments in the future! 

CROSS COUNTRY 



 

 



 

 

On the 27th and 28th July 31 students went to compete in a 
Sports Exchange with Queen Charlotte College.  QCC are a 
dominant force when it comes to sports, but we had some 
close games with Girls Basketball, Girls Volleyball and drew 
with the Boys Football.   
We had some success with Badminton with Tarn, Tim, Noah, 
Krishna and Hester winning their singles.  Noah and Krishna 
also won their doubles.  

We had a great game of Ki O Rahi, coming out on 
top!  Wahoo. 
 

It was noted by QCC as to how respectful our students were, 
and the sportsmanship shown was outstanding.   
Presentation of our Powhiri was also exceptional.  Well done 
to all!!!   
A huge thank you also goes out to Dave Scotland for helping 
us out too. 

Results: 
Girls Basketball: 41 to 35 them  
Boys Basketball: 75 to 26 them 
Girls Volleyball: 2 sets to 1 them 
Boys Volleyball: 2 sets to them 
 

Badminton: 
Lief/Tarn/Jarrah/Arjuna: 5 to 1 them 
Tim/Krishna/Lewis/Noah: 4 to 2 us 
Catherine/Hester/Bayleigh/Liz: 5 to 1 
them 

 

Boys Football: 3 all 
Netball: 27 to 21 them 
Touch: 4 to 2 them 
Ki O Rahi: 21 to 17 us  

Queen Charlotte College Sports Exchange  



 

 

Queen Charlotte College Sports Exchange photos continued 



 

 

Uniform Shop 
The uniform shop will be 
open in Term Three on these 
Tuesdays: 

15th, 29th August, and 12th September 
 

from 1-2pm (lunch break). Please check with the school 
office for directions to the Uniform Shop. 
 

You will need either cash, or phone internet banking 
and to show us the transaction before you can take the 
uniform. 
    

Uniform Acc: 03 1354 0575666-01  
  and use student’s name as reference, please. 

 

Any uniform returns must still have tags on the 
clothing, and not have been worn, thank you. 

 

Any enquiries to Lou Soper  0272259969      
 chardonnay.nz@gmail.com 

The Youth Sewing Project  

with Margy Meys  

and Lydean Herman  
 

starts again for this term on  

Wednesday the 19th of July,  

from 3.30 to 6 pm in the  

Home Economics room. 

 

This project is funded by Mohua Social Services and has been 

running for the last 14 years.  

Our aim is to provide a fun relaxed space where young people 

can come and learn to sew anything from a pencil case, funky 

toys, wearable arts, costumes, revamp existing clothing or make 

whole new garments. 

 

Cost $5.  

All materials provided.  

Beginners and experienced sewers welcome. 

Any questions please phone Margy,  

Ph 0273855450 

There is still a lot of lost property. 

 Thank you to those students who collected     

      items from the display on Tuesday. 

    We will lay the items out again next week. 

  In the meantime always feel free to come and 

collect items from the office lost property room.  

 Parents please encourage students to have a 

look.   We will be taking unnamed clothing to  

             Trash Palace at the end of August. 

mailto:chardonnay.nz@gmail.com

